
Augusta County Electoral Board 
Approved Minutes of Meeting 

October 29, 2019 
Board Room, Augusta County Government Center 

 
I.      Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 5:38 pm.  Present were: Cliff 
Garstang, Chair; Marcy Reedy, Vice-Chair; Georgia Alvis-Long, and Secretary; Connie 
Evans, General Registrar. 
II.     Approval of Minutes of Previous Meetings.  Cliff moved to approve the minutes 
from the October 7th meeting.  Marcy seconded and motion was approved 
unanimously. 
III.    Registrar’s Report.   
          A.  Connie reported that a penalty letter had been sent out to one of the     
                candidates running for office, in the November 5th election, for missing  
                their Campaign Finance Filing deadlines.  The Candidate has  
                made a grievance to ELECT and was told that if they felt the penalty wasn’t  
                warranted that they needed to bring their case before the Augusta County 
                Electoral Board.  Discussion ensued.  Connie will contact ELECT to see  
                if this is the proper course of action for the candidate to take and what  
                authority we might have to alter the fines assessed automatically by law.  
          B.  Connie reported that she had clarified with the disAbility Law Center of  
                Virginia that the date for any remediation they may suggest from their visit   
                during this election would be for the November 2020 election and not 2019. 
IV.    Continuing Business.  Tonight’s training is the last one for the OEs.  It was   
                discussed and decided that we should break up the content, amongst each 
                other, so that we each took a section to present. 
V.      New Business.     
           A. Approve New Officer of Election. 
                 Term ending February 28, 2022. 
                 Tim Back 
                 Marcy moved to appoint Tim as a new OE.  Georgia seconded and motion  
                 was approved unanimously.  For this election he will serve at Buffalo Gap.  
VI.     Other Business. 
            A.  Public Comments.  None. 
            B.  Board Member Comments.  None. 
VII.     Adjournment.  The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 5:50 pm. 
                                  Next meeting is November 5 at 5:00 am (Election Day). 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

  
Georgia Alvis-Long, Secretary 
 
 


